
 

 

State Corporation Commission 
2023 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 

1. Bill Number:   SB1336 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Reeves 

 

3.  Committee: Commerce and Labor 

 

4. Title: Health insurance; short-term limited-duration medical plans. 

 

5. Summary:   Authorizes a health insurance carrier to issue short-term limited-duration 

medical plans with an expiration date that is less than 12 months after the original effective 

date of the contract, policy, or plan and, taking into account renewals or extensions, that has a 

duration that is no longer than 36 months. Under current law, a carrier is prohibited from 

selling a short-term limited-duration medical plan that exceeds three months or that can be 

renewed or extended beyond six months. The bill provides that, notwithstanding any of the 

provisions of the bill, a carrier may issue any short-term limited-duration health plan that 

meets the definition of "short-term limited-duration insurance" provided in federal law. 

Finally, the bill sets out a disclaimer notice to be included on any short-term limited-duration 

medical plan sold or offered for sale in the Commonwealth. 

 

6. Budget amendment necessary:   No 

 

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  No Fiscal Impact on the State Corporation Commission 

  

8. Fiscal Implications:   None on the State Corporation Commission 

  

9. Specific agency or political subdivisions affected:   State Corporation Commission Bureau 

of Insurance 

  

10. Technical amendment necessary:   If the intention of Senate Bill 1336 is to mirror the 

federal disclaimer language at 26 C.F.R. § 54.9801-2,  the word “annual” should be inserted 

before “dollar limits” on Line 49. 

  

11. Other comments:  None 

 

 Date:   01/21/23/V. Tompkins 


